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BREAKFAST SPEAKER: FR. SCOTT SEETHALER 

      Beloved since our 
beginning, Fr. Scott 
has been with PCUC 
throughout all of our 
joys and sorrows. He 
has been our friend 
and trusted advisor.  
    We are delighted 
that he will be the 
main speaker at our 
Prayer Breakfast on 
Saturday, January 18, 
at the Chadwick.  
    Fr. Scott is a 

Capuchin-Franciscan who recently retired from a 
whirlwind lifetime as a preacher, teacher, counselor, 
radio star and spokesperson for the Anna Seethaler 
Hospital in Oaxaca, Mexico, named for his mother. We 
are eager to hear what he’s doing these days. 
See the reservation form on page 8. 
 

PCUC RECOGNIZED BY PA HOUSE 
    PCUC is delighted for  the 
recognition of our “50 years 
of dedicated work as 
Pennsylvania’s oldest and 
largest grass roots pro-life 
organization.”  
    We are grateful to Rep. 
Mike Turzai, Speaker of the 
House of Representatives, for 
the Certificate of Recognition 

“Honoring its Fifty Years Defending the Lives of the 
Unborn.” We are thankful for the leadership and support 
given to so many pro-life efforts by Rep. Turzai. 
 

CONOR LAMB ENDORSED BY PP 
     How sad and disappointing that a first-time U. S. 
Representative who brags about his Faith and Central 
Catholic High School connections has such a pro-
abortion record that he is endorsed by the biggest, 
deadliest abortion provider in the world, Planned 
Parenthood. Let us pray for Congressman Conor Lamb. 

MARCH FOR LIFE 2020 
    Look on p. 4 for the list of buses from local areas. 
Bus captains are waiting for your calls to make 
reservations. Some buses are not registered for our 
list. If you’re wondering if your neighborhood or 
your school has a bus, you can call them directly.  
     If your bus is registered with PCUC, your bus 
captain will receive a packet of information about 
voting records of U.S. Senators and 
Representatives, up-to-date legislation that covers 
pro-life issues, appointments with lawmakers from 
our region and where they will take place.  
     Questions: Call Anita: 412-728-3647. 
 

PCUC NEW CASTLE 
    Prayer & Thanksgiving for Life @ Marian Room, 
St. Mary, Mother of Hope Church, January 17 @ 
7:00 p.m. Call 724-866-5675.  
    Donations/Sponsorships gratefully accepted. 
Email lawcopcuc@gmail.com for directions.  
 

MONEY VS PRAYER – WE WILL WIN! 
     Planned Parenthood vows to spend $45 
million in 2020 to elect abortion-rights 
candidates”-  (Fox News) We can see that as an act 
of bravado—bragging about how wealthy they 
are—or we can translate it as a cry of desperation—
a realization that they are about to be put out of 
business for their deeds of death to human life and 
destruction of our culture. Let us count on the latter 
and let us show the world and Planned Parenthood 
that we have a more powerful force, a bigger 
weapon and an Army of more generous soldiers of 
LIFE to defeat that puny pile of printed paper.  

 
IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

Enclosed 40 Days for Life flyer is from a 
previous campaign. Use the flyer has CONTACT 
information. Spring campaign: Feb. 26 – Apr. 5, 
Kickoff = Feb. 25. Call for details.  



TRUMP NOMINEE CONFIRMED 
    Despite the fact that pro-
aborts did their best to destroy 
her, Sarah Pitlyk was recently 
confirmed by the US. Senate as a 
Judge on the U.S. District Court 
for the Eastern District of 
Missouri.          
    The pro-abortion Alliance for 
Justice warned that “Pitlyk has 

devoted her career to attacking reproductive 
freedom, and it is clear that she will be a biased 
justice. 
    Despite these vicious attacks, The U. S. Senate 
voted 49-44 to confirm Sara Pitlyk.  
 
HHS TO ALLOW FAITH-BASED ADOPTION 

    The Department of Health and 
Human Services (HHS) on Nov. 1 
announced a proposal that will no 
longer withhold federal grant 
money from faith-based adoption 
and foster agencies that refuse to 
place children in same-sex 

households due to their belief in traditional 
marriage. 
    With an estimated 400,000 children in the U.S.’ 
foster care system and more than 100,000 eligible 
for adoption, the Trump administration argues that 
the new rule is necessary to support the efforts of 
religious providers who help vulnerable 
communities. Enforcement will begin immediately. 
       Source: DECISION, December 2019 
(Call the office for a copy of the entire article.) 
 

30,000 DOCS SAY: “ABORTION NEVER 
MEDICALLY NECESSARY TO SAVE MOM’S LIFE.” 
    In a letter published at The Public Discourse, leaders 
of the American College of Pediatricians, American 
Association of Pro-Life Obstetricians and Gynecologists 
and other medical groups explained their support of the 
Born Alive Abortion Survivors Protection Act. The Bill, 
which narrowly failed in the U.S. Senate in March, 
would require that abortionists provide the same basic 
medical care to an infant who survives an abortion that 
doctors would to any other baby born at the same 
gestational age. Democrats claimed the bil l  was 
an attack on “women’s health care.”  
    Defenders of the bill said abortions—“the guarantee 
of a dead baby”—are never necessary in the rare cases 
when a mother’s life is in jeopardy late in her 
pregnancy.” 
               Source: LifeNews 3/05/2019 .  
 

900 ABORTION CLINICS LOSE $$$$ 
        Power to Decide, a pro-abortion organization, 
says in a new report that 876 clinics across the 
country have lost funding since the Department of 
Health and Human Services (HHS) under President 
Trump prohibits Planned Parenthood and other 
abortion businesses from receiving tax dollars 
unless they separate their abortion businesses from 
their taxpayer-funded services. That means housing 
their family planning services in separate buildings 
with separate staff from abortion businesses and a 
denial of funds if they fail to do so.  
     A recent Marist poll found that a majority of 
Americans oppose any taxpayer funding of abortion 
(54 percent to 39 percent).                    LifeNews 2019 
 

ACTRESS KRISTEN CHENOWETH SAYS: 
“MY BIRTH MOM GAVE ME LIFE” 

     If you watch “A Christmas 
Love Story” on the Hallmark 
Channel this season, you will 
see the scene where a 
character meets her birth 
mother for the first time. The 
star of the film, Kristen 
Chenowith says, “That scene 
happened to me. I am adopted, 

and I had this virtually same conversation with my 
birth mom.” Wow! Chenowith praised her birth 
mom and her adoptive mom, saying, “One gave me 
life, and one gave me a life.” Let’s all look for it! 
 

SCOTUS UPHOLDS KENTUCKY LAW 
THAT WILL SAVE LIVES OF BABIES 

     The Supreme Court has upheld a Kentucky law 
allowing women a chance to see an ultrasound of 
their unborn baby before having an abortion. 
       Ultrasounds are generally done before abortion 
so the abortionist can see the age of the baby, but 
abortion clinics normally don’t let women see their 
baby because the mother may change their mind 
after seeing their child. 
       Let’s see what it takes to get this law in PA. 
 

BANQUET DVDs WITH KRISTEN HAWKINS 
     Bright, funny, inspiring and intelligent! Kristen 
Hawkins was sensational as our 50th Anniversary 
Banquet speaker. Now you can get a DVD of her 
eloquence to our audience to enjoy again or to share 
with family, neighbors, your junior high, high 
school and college students. Cost is $10. Call the 
office and we’ll get it to you ASAP.  



HONORS AND MEMORIALS 
In honor of David Croxton in celebration of his 
80th Birthday from his beloved wife, Judy 
In honor of Andrew McMullin from 
 his dad, David McMullin 
In honor of John & Michael Maimone 
 from Mr. & Mrs. James Maimone 
Happy 90th Birthday to Dr. John E. Tomley 
 from Rosemary Biskup 
In honor of the Jacob Dolinar Family 
 from Joseph Dolinar 
In honor of our Priests in the Diocese of 
Pittsburgh from Mrs. Theresa M Hammond 
In honor of John E. Kassak from Cheryl Kassak 
Memory of Mary Jane Lutz from Judy Croxton 
Memory of Albert J. Deverts from Maria Newton 
Memory of Ron & Barb Kimmich  
 from Jerry & Peggy Wrabley 
Memory of Rose Norman  

from Jerry & Peggy Wrabley 
Memory of Sally Brunn 
 from Jerry & Peggy Wrabley 
Memory of Sally (Sarah) Brunn  
 from David Poliziani 
Memory of Priscilla Kent 
 from Helen & Frank Cindrich 
Memory of Paul F. D’Antonio, Sr. 
 from Mrs. Clara B. D’Antonio 
Memory of Jack Donahoe from his wife, Joan 
Memory of his wife, Margaret Soboslay  
 from John F. Soboslay 
Memory of Fr. Larry Bruney  
 from Mrs. Theresa M Hammond 
Memory of Edward McCarron 
 from his beloved wife, Shirley 
Memory of Edward McCarron 
 from Helen & Frank Cindrich 
Memory of Michael Dougherty  
 from Bill & Evelyn Turocy 
Memory of Robert Fleming 
 From Bill & Evelyn Turocy 
Memory of Alfred Finn from his  
 Loving wife, Phyllis & Family 
Memory of Jack Sharbaugh  
 from Helen & Frank Cindrich 
Memory of Christiano Theoharis-Werries, 
beloved Grandson, from Jer & Carole Werries 
Memory of Julie Tarabrella and  
in Honor of Paul Tarabrella from their beloved 
daughter, Paulette  Tarabrella 
 
 

Memory of Julie Tarabrella from her 
 Beloved husband, Paul  
Memory of Julie Tarabrella  
from Joe & Millie Ravasio 
Memory of Virginia, Margaretta &  

Joseph Tracy      from Cathy Huth 
Memory of Bernard F. Schmidt  

 from Karen & Kevin Ramsey 
Memory of their son, William E. Coyle, Jr., (died 
in July, 2019) from Kathleen & William Coyle 
Memory of Kelly Kemp from Bob & Pat Eckenrod 
Memory of Valerie Bechtell from Walt Bechtell 
Memory of Edna Mock, with Love,  

from her Daughter, Kathy Carulli 
Memory of Frederick W. Crock, M.D., FACC;  

FASE, from Kathleen Nagy Crock 
Memory of her daughter Monica,  

from Diane Buzzard 
Memory of her beloved husband,  
Robert G. Dorsch, on the First Anniversary,  
from Claire G. Dorsch 
Memory of Raymond J. Cubarney 
 from Mary Ellen Cubarney 
Memory of John Kassak, Linda Stabenow, 
 Edward & Helen Kassak 
 Charles & Carol Putnam 
 from Ms Cheryl Kassak 
Memory of Laura Lancia  
 from Bill & Anna Marie Roche 
Memory of Marianne Dunn Geier, with love 
 from Jack Geier 
Memory of  Ernest B. Miller 
 from Mr. & Mrs. W. B. Wojciehowski 
 

NEWS FROM THE MAGEE PROJECT 
    The Magee Project hosted a networking retreat 
for Pittsburgh area pro-life groups in November. It’s 
encouraging to see how our local pro-life 
community is eager to work together to end 
abortion and create a culture of life in Pittsburgh. 
    As we continue to go to pray at Magee, our next 
steps include working to connect with individual 
Board members and producing a hand out to 
enlighten the public about the practice of abortion at 
Magee. 
    Also, we are working on changing our name! 
Watch for it! 
    You can sign up for our updates and to go to pray 
at Magee any day of the week or time just  by 
contacting TheMageeProject@gmail.com or calling 
the PCUC office for more information. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

47th  MARCH   FOR   LIFE 
                                   Friday,  January 24,  2020 in  Washington  DC 

LIST  OF  BUS  CAPTAINS  AND  DEPARTURES  

 
Youth Buses –are leaving to be in DC for the Youth Rally and Mass at Capital One Arena  

Doors open at 6:15 am                          
BOLD AND LARGER FONT IS UNKNOWN. PLEASE CALL CONTACTS LISTED FOR FURTHER INFORMATION.   

  The Aspinwall bus is wheelchair accessible. 
 
 

For additional Information:   Anita Theiss 412-728-3647 
 
 
 
 
 

 
             ALLEGHENY COUNTY 
ASPINWALL/GLENSHAW St Scholastica/St Mary Middle RD M. 
Scanlon 781-6550 YOUTH RALLY 
BALDWIN/BRENTWOOD Catholic Community of S. Pgh. Dec. Tim 
Zenchak 884-7744  1 YOUTH RALLY, 1 ADULT 
BELLEVUE K of C  Jim Haupt 913-8425, K of C 761-6663  
BETHEL PARK St Thomas More  Carolyn Sopher Martin 860-9980 
BETHELPARK St. Thomas More Karen McElhaney833-0031 Youth 
Bus   
BRIDGEVILLE  St.Barbara/Holy Child/St Marys Brad/Becky Colson 
360-9962 
CASTLE SHANNON St. Annes/St Paul of the Cross  Kathy Raimondi 
344-9690 
FRANKLIN  P StsJohn & Paul Sue Stewart 973-4809 1Adult/1 Youth 
Rally  
GIBSONIA   St Richard/St Catherine  Taylor McKeegan 314-220-1531 
GREENTREE/MONROEVILLE  AOH   Pat Clark 761-3897/596-5156 
MONROEVILLE (St. Bernadette Sue Knechtel  
370-0181)  
 MONROEVILLE MPH Catholic Youth C. Cooley 496-8994 VAN 
NATRONA HEIGHTS Harvest Baptist J November 878-847-8353 
NORTH HILLS Sts Sebastian/Bonaventure   John McNavage 759-1807 
NORTH SIDE Christ Our Savior Barbara Lewis 761-1552 
NORTH SIDE Most Precious Blood of Jesus Jeannine Goelz 724-272-
1851 
OAKLAND St. Paul Cathedral Fr. Adam Potter 621-4951  
OPV  Catholic Parishes Nancy Gimbel 215-3241l 
WHITE HALL(St Gabriel   Sue O’Keefe 638-
3928) 
WHITE OAK Mother Mary of God  Celeste Palcsey 672-6222  
 
                  ARMSTRONG COUNTY 
KITTANNING Cottage Hill Church Matthew Clyde 724-859-8748  
 
                  BEAVER COUNTY 
CHIPPEWA St. Monica   Janet Pavlinch 724-846-7540   
                    
                BUTLER COUNTY 
BUTLER   St. Paul & Butler City Parishes Ed Hoyt 724-283-9070 
/Ray Ferguson 724-282-4298 2BUSES 
CABOT St. Joseph Brian & Provie Hartle 724-816-5920 
CRANBERRY TWP  Sts Ferdinand/Gregory/H. Redeemer  Bill Slusser 
724-772-7962  
GLADE MILLS  H Sepulcher Scott/Allison Stickneye 724-481-1334 
HERMAN   St. Mary     John Hinterlang  724-352-9384 
VALENCIA Gospel Fellowship Bill Hohman 724-898-3322 VAN 

 

 
 

FAYETTE COUNTY 
CHAMPION/Donegal Fam. & C.Ctr  Merl Skinner 724-455-2122 x340  
BROWNSVILLE   St. Peter    Rev. Tim Krauthaupt 724-785-7781  VAN 
 
                                  INDIANA COUNTY 
INDIANA/Strongstown  Indiana Area Churches W. Ager 724-465-4522  
 
                     LAWRENCE COUNTY 
NEW CASTLE     PCUC     Joanne  Mellott  724- 667-9510 
                     
                    MERCER COUNTY 
GROVE CITY   Beloved Disciple  Victoria Wagner  724-748-6700 
                 
                 WASHINGTON COUNTY 
Burgettstown St Columbkille/OL of L Fr Zachary Galiyas 724-947-3363 
CANONSBURG  St. Patrick/Miraculous Medal Sean Austin 724-745-
4130 Youth Rally  
McMURRAY St Benedict V Vandewater 724-941-9749/724-760-2858  
McMURRAY  Bible Chapel   Wayne Johnson 724-941-8990 2BUSES 

 
WESTMORELAND COUNTY 

GREENSBURG/Jeannette.SPaul/Ascention P Whalen 724-331-7827  
GREENSBURG  Diocese  Christie Smith 724-552-2548 YOUTH 
ONLY 
LATROBE   Holy Family  Shari Lewis  724-689-8967  
MURRYSVILLE  Mother  Sorrow   Kaitlyn Craig 724-733-8870 x114   
NEW KENNSINGTON//Somerset St Mary George Pecoraro724-335-
8212/337-1030 
NORTH HUNTINGDON St. Agnes   Judy  Kunes 724-640-6577 
                 COLLEGES and SCHOOLS 
BEAVER FALLS (Geneva College  Michael 
Shemer  724-900-5192  
CORAOPOLIS Our Lady Sacred Heart   Kaitlin 
Snatchko  264-5140  
CRAN.TWP N.  Catholic E. Campbell 504-
256-3524 Youth Rally   
LATROBE   St Vincent College   Respect Life 
Club  724-532-6600  
OAKLAND Oakland/Central Catholic Dorie 
Donahue 682-6633) 
SOUTH HILLS Seton-LaSalle   Ken Griswald    737-5466 2 BUSES 
WILDWOOD  Acquinas Academy  Leslie Mitros 724-444-0722 2BUS 
 



DALEIDEN’S CMP FILES SUIT 
     David Daleiden’s Center for Medical Progress 
has filed a defamation lawsuit against Savinda 
Gende, one of the then-Planned Parenthood 
abortionists featured in CMP’s video footage 
documenting the abortion outfit’s complicity in the 
baby-body-parts trafficking. 
     In a Live Action News report, Carole Novielli 
quotes one provision of the lawsuit: “’Dr. [Savita] 
Ginde published a book and made a TEDx 
presentation in which she falsely claims that the 
videos were ‘dubbed’ and ‘spliced and diced,,,’ and 
that they did not reflect her actual statements…The 
Ginde Videos,’” states the suit, quoted by Ms 
Novielli, ‘” accurately portray the discussions that 
Dr. Ginde had with Mr. Daleiden during the under-
cover investigations. No facts were fabricated or 
added to the video. Neither the context of Dr. 
Ginde’s statements, or the accompanying audio, 
was manipulated.  Life Advocacy Briefing 12-9-19  
 

SPECTACLES AT THE BANQUET 
    As we wrapped up to go home after our 50th 
Anniversary Banquet, someone found a pair of 
reading glasses with rectangular, black rims and 
criss/cross design on frames. If they are yours, let us 
know and we’ll get them to you. 
 

GET YOUR COPY OF UNPLANNED 
     “A true story of love,  hope and redemption” 
We have a few copies of the Blu-Ray digital DVD 
of UNPLANNED. It’s rated R, but it’s suitable for 
teens. You can show it to your youth group, 
women’s or men’s club and at home.  It’s a story of 
one woman’s journey from director of a Planned 
Parenthood abortion mill to the most popular pro-
life speaker of our decade. Call the office, and we’ll 
get it to you. Cost is $20. 412-531-9272 
 
MINDZENTY REPORT REVEALS HORRORS 
     Call the office and we will send you a copy of 
the Mindszenty Report for December 2019. Anyone 
who cares for the sanctity of human life will be 
appalled at the ethically troubling practices going 
on in the U.S. and in many countries around the 
globe. Children are being manufactured to live in 
conditions that are immoral, even disgusting.  
     High profile couples are renting wombs. Dangers 
to health of surrogates are risky and costly. 
Practitioners will do anything for money, and it is 
the children who are victims. The issue is not fun to 
read, but anyone who cares should know the facts. 

 

TWO CONSERVATIVES TO NINTH CIRCUIT 
     Sen. Pat Toomey voted for the two new seats 
on the infamous Ninth Circuit Court, and Sen. 
Bobby Casey voted against them. Their votes 
cancelled each other, but we can know without 
looking that the new guys are conservative. That 
gives us hope. 
     One of the attorneys confirmed is Lawrence 
VanDyke. He was vigorously opposed by the 
abortion lobby and its fellow travelers in the Senate. 
     As Solicitor General in Montana and Nevada, 
Mr. VanDyke submitted an amicus brief in support 
of Arizona’s 20-week abortion ban. He went so far 
as to ask the Supreme Court to reconsider Roe v 
Wade. He challenged ObamaCare’s contraception 
coverage and his involvement in legal filings also 
challenged the legality of buffer zones around the 
entrances to abortion mills, like the yellow half-
circle around the doors to Planned Parenthood in 
Pittsburgh. Final vote on nomination was 53-40.  
 
DAVID DALEIDEN SUED FOR $1.4 MILLION 
     Planned Parenthood is licking their chops after 
the judge ordered the jury to f ind David guilty in 
PP’s case against  him and his colleagues. 
      There will be an appeal, of course, but this is 
the lopsided decision handed down in the case 
where PP personnel were videotaped as they joked 
and bragged about buying and selling organs, limbs, 
entire babies—all while eating and drinking. 
      We might hope that the media would make this 
case a “must see” for printed publications, 
television, radio and on-line presentations, but 
unless you get it through pro-life outlets or more 
obscure sources, the “man on the street” won’t hear 
of this case.  
 

THANKS TO KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
     The pro-life movement is blessed to have the 
Knights of Columbus as our strongest, bravest allies 
in prayer and action.  MANY of the buses headed 
for Washington, DC, on January 24 will have 
Knights as passengers and leaders.  
       A few years ago, as I (your editor) stood in the 
throng at the rally, I saw several men—Knights—
who wore an unusual I.D. on their coats. I asked 
one of them what the I.D. meant. He said they were 
a delegation from South Korea who came to 
participate in the March for Life.  
     If these men could come across the ocean to join 
us, I hope many local pro-lifers can roll out and 
onto a local bus in the pre-dawn on Friday, Jan. 24.  
It  will  be a wonderful day for all  who come!!  



The Pennsylvania Foundation for Life and 
People Concerned for the Unborn Child 

Invite you to our annual 

PRAYER BREAKFAST FOR LIFE 
Saturday, January 18, 2020 

10:00 a.m. 
The Chadwick 

10545 Perry Highway 
Wexford, PA  15090  

With 

 
Rev. Scott Seethaler, OFM.,Cap. 

 
We invite our guests to bring donations of non-perishable food items, paper products and 
cleaning products. We will deliver them to a local food pantry. This year many families are 
in need, and many pantries are struggling to serve their needy clients. Your thoughtfulness 
will  make a difference to many hungry people.  
 

Directions to the Restaurant 
From Downtown: 579 North to 279 North. Route 9 turns into 79N. Take PA Exit 73 Wexford. Stay in the 
middle lane to make a Right Turn onto PA 910 E. (Wexford-Bayne Rd. for 2 mi.). Go to 4-way STOP and turn 
right onto Church Rd. Slight right onto Perry Highway/US 19 South. (1 Mi.) At red light where McDonald’s is 
on the right, turn right onto Richard Road. Chadwick entrance is the first right behind McDonald’s. 
 

Make check payable to PA Foundation for Life. Mail to 
People Concerned for the Unborn Child = PCUC 

3050 Pioneer Avenue, Pittsburgh, PA  15226 
 

Name ___________________________________ Phone __________________ Email ___________________ 
 
Street ___________________________________City, State, ZIP ___________________________________ 

 
___ I have enclosed $_______ for _____breakfasts @ $20.00 each 
___ I would like to reserve a table of ten (10) for $200.00. Deadline: January 9. 2020 
___ I cannot come to the Breakfast,  but I would like to make a donation. $ _______. 
Are you coming with friends/family? Whose name will identify your table?  
Please include names of those who will sit  at your table. Thank you.  


